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It’s been another extremely busy and successful year at Aberaeron Primary School. This has 

been written on behalf for the governing body and its contents covers the academic year 2017-

2018. A parents’ meeting was not held and not requested during this academic year. We last 

held a parents’ meeting on the 4th of November 2015 at 7pm, to which two parents attended.  
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Attendance 2017-2018 
 
 
The school’s attendance was 94.9% during the academic year 2016-2017 and as a result this 
year the school was again placed in the bottom band. The school’s attendance was 94.3% for the 
academic year 2017-2018.  Pupils with attendance levels below 80% are monitored carefully. The 
school follows ERW’s attendance policy regarding procedures dealing with unauthorised 
absences.  
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Pupuil Deprivation Grant 

The Pupil Deprivation Grant (PDG) is allocated to schools with pupils who come from low-income 

families and are currently known to be eligible for free school meals (e-FSM) and pupils who have 

been looked after continuously for more than six months (LAC). Schools are expected to make the 

best use of this funding to implement sustainable strategies that will quickly bring about changes 

for learners eligible for free school meals or who are LAC. 

As a school we have agreed the following three steps:  

• to identify the target group of pupils, its characteristics and needs  
• to plan interventions which make the most effective use of resources  
• to monitor and evaluate the impact of resources 

In 2017-18 Ysgol Gynradd Aberaeron was provided with a PDG allocation of £16,850.  

At Ysgol Gynradd Aberaeron we have a comprehensive plan, agreed and monitored by Ceredigion 
Local Authority and ERW, to promote progress and remove barriers to learning for students eligible 
for this funding. 

We have used the funding available to: 

• enhance teaching and learning by providing various programmes of support  
• provide intervention and support programmes that are proven to have the greatest impact and 

to be sustainable- Catch Up, Dyfal Donc, Satpin,Trandep, Cyfri Ceredigion, Social Use of 
lanuage groups and Pyramid Club 

• provide specific high quality training for school staff based on Numeracy and Literacy 
• implement and use data tracking systems to identify learners’ needs, target interventions and 

monitor impact 
• provide educational evenings for parents 
• work in partnership with other schools, the community and other organisations e.g. Social 

Services and the Secondary School 
• Developed leadership capacity to prioritise the impact on the quality of provision and outcomes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Community Links/Sport/Performances/Curicular Acticities and Pupil Voice 

The School publishes a half termly newsletter that contains all news of activities involving the 
above. 

 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



Curriculum Statement 

Pupils are mostly placed in aged based classes, however with growing numbers School now has 
one split age class. The curriculum planned for the school includes all the statutory requirements 
of the Foundation Phase Areas of Learning and the  National Curriculum.  It is balanced and 
broadly based and most of it is taught through cross-curricular themes to ensure rich learning 
experiences across the curriculum. Pupils lead their learning through having the opportunity to 
choose their own themes that excite them and are  relevant to them, teachers then discuss and 
work together  across the school to ensure continuity, breadth, balance and differentiation. Care 
is taken in the coverage and progression of skills and concepts at all stages, as well as ensuring 
that the aims and knowledge content for each age group are catered for. Throughout the school, 
the aim is to provide the children with a wide variety of interesting experiences through topic work, 
thus helping to develop their potential. The School are working on developing their curriculum to 
reflect the national changes outlined in the 2017 Welsh Government document ‘ Eductaion in 
Wales: ‘Our National Mission’. The School is also preparing for the implementation of a brand new 
curriculum in September 2022, the 4 core purposes of which can be seen on the Welsh 
Government website.The Areas of Learning and the National Curriculum apply to all children 
unless exemption has been made for an individual through a statement of special educational 
needs. Curriculum documents can be accessed through the head teacher. We also enrich all 

aspects of learning  implementing  the Literacy, Numeracy and Digital Competency Framework. 
 
Additional Learning Needs 

Aberaeron Primary School provides for a whole range of Additional Learning Needs and endeavors 
to identify any needs a pupil may have as soon as possible.  The school has a number of  pupils 
identified as needing various levels of support. 
All monies allocated for ALN are utilised to purchase the time of a specialist teachers, ICT 
equipment and resources.  As much time as possible is given to the pupils according to their needs.  
By working with parents and external agencies, the school endeavours to obtain extra support 
when necessary and thus cater for individual needs. Pupils who are allocated individual support 
are provided with this as financed by the LEA. 
When pupils move to the school from another school, staff endeavor to obtain all the relevant SEN 
information and strive to ensure continuity of provision.  All relevant SEN documentation and 
information is transferred with the pupil when he/she moves school and staff attend relevant 
KS.2/3 transfer meetings for SEN pupils at the Comprehensive School. 
Individual Education Plans with targets are written with the pupils involved and discussed with 
parents.  A range of resources such as Lucid Cops, - are used to assist teachers with identifying 
pupils’ needs. 
  
Language Category 
 
In accordance with Ceredigion’s language policy, Welsh is the main language of the school. 
English is introduced formally as  a subject in Key Stage 2 (years 3 – 6). The school aims to 
ensure that all pupils  are completely bilingual by the age of 11. 

 
Polisïau/Policies 
Adolygir bolisiau’r ysgol yn flynyddol. All policies are revised annualy. Some are avaiable on the 
School website and, all are available by rquest at the School Office. 
 
Staffing 
Mrs Heulwen Davies has retired after 13 years service and we thank her for her important 
contibution to life at Ysgol Gynradd Aberaeron.  We have also said goodbye to Catrin Lewis, Nan 
John, Chris Alldritt and Haf Hughes. We wish them all well and thank them for their work. 
 
School Development Plan and Self Evaluation 
 
The School Development plan is updated annually with priorities being recognised as a direct 
result of the school’s self-evaluation processes. All visits from the authority challenge advisers 
have supported and reinforced the school’s ability in identifying areas for improvement 
accurately. Progress against focused areas for improvement are revised termly and the school 



has made good progress against targets during the last academic year. The main areas 
earmarked for the academic year were Welsh and English Writing, Digital Competency, sharing 
excellent teaching practices across the school. This year the school was placed in the ‘green’ 
category of support in the national categorisation model. Priorities for the next academic year are 
raising standards of Welsh, higher levels with boys, improving attendance, continue to develop 
and share excellent teaching practices and preparing for the new curriculum through continuing 
to develop areas such as the digital competency framework. 
The school continues to monitor progress against the recommendations of the 2011 Estyn 
Inspection. 
 
School Prospectus 

Changes have been made to reflect staff and governor changes, dates and end of KS results. The 

school prospectus can be seen on the School website. 

Toilet Facilities 
The school has four toilets for the girls and four toilets for the boys within the Foundation Phase 
area.  It has four toilets for the girls and two toilets and three urinals for the boys in the main part 
of the school.  It also has two unisex toilets with disabled access.  All the toilets are cleaned daily.  

 
Healthy Eating 
The school promotes healthy living at every opportunity, with children partaking in healthy 
schools activities e.g. running club and cookery lessons. We are a healthy school and are aiming 
for the final National accreditation within the next two years. 
The pupils of Aberaeron Primary School have benefited from a wide range of exciting Learning 

oppertunities diuring the last year and as a result have made very good academic progress. 

Thank you to the pupils, staff, parents and wider community for ensuring we have a great 

school. We look forward to another year packed full fo great opportunities with the aim of 

shaping responsible citizens of the future. 

 

 

Chairman - _______________________ 

 

Head Teacher-_____________________ 

CHANGES TO THE 
ANNUAL PARENT/GOVERNOR MEETINGS (2013) 

Section 94 School Standards and Organisation (Wales) Act 2013 (the Act) makes important 
changes to the previous legislative arrangements in respect of the Annual Parent/Governor 
Meetings.  It provides new arrangements whereby parents can request a meeting with a governing 
body. 
However, the parents will need to satisfy the four (4) statutory requirements when calling a 
meeting which are as follows:- 
(i) that the parents of 10% of registered pupils, or the parents of 30 registered pupils (whichever 

is the lower) must sign a petition requesting a meeting; 
 

(ii) the meeting must be for the purpose of discussing matters relating to the school; 
 
(iii) the maximum number of meetings that parents can request in any school year is three (3); 
 
(iv) there must be sufficient school days left in the school year to allow a meeting to be held. 

 
Further:- 
(a) meetings must be held before the end of a 25 day period; 

 



(b) the 25 day period commences the day after receipt of the petition but does not include any 
day which is not a school day; 
 

(c) if another meeting is required to be held as a result of a different petition the 25 day period 
will not commence until the day after the other meeting has been held; 

 
(d) there must be sufficient days left in the school year to allow a meeting to be held before the 

end of the 25 day period; 
 

(e) meetings will be open to all parents of registered pupils at the school, Head and any other 
person invited by the governing body; 

 
(f) notification of meetings to parents must include the date, time and venue of the meeting and 

the matter or matters to be discussed. 
 

Governing bodies will need to inform the parents annually of the right to petition a meeting 
using the powers provided by Section 94. 

 
 


